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Dear Sir/ Madam 

 

Response by the Home Builders Federation to the consultation on the main 

modifications to the Tendring Local Plan 

 

Thank you for consulting the Home Builders Federation (HBF) on the main 

modifications to the Tendring Local Plan. The HBF is the principal representative body 

of the housebuilding industry in England and Wales and our representations reflect the 

views of discussions with our membership of national and multinational corporations 

through to regional developers and small local housebuilders. Our members account 

for over 80% of all new housing built in England and Wales in any one year.  

 

MM13.3 

 

Whilst we support modification MM13.1 to provide flexibility in the application of policy 

LP5 this is not then addressed in the modifications to the policy itself. It is important for 

the sake of clarity and consistency with the NPPF that this flexibility is reflected in LP5. 

However, whilst the tracked change version of the modified local plan submitted 

alongside the schedule of main modifications continues to state that provision of 30% 

affordable housing is required subject to viability the medication does not do so. We 

raised this in the hearings stating that the phrase “subject to viability testing” should 

not be removed from the policy. This phrase ensures internal consistency between 

MM13.1 and the policy itself and as such should be retained. 

 

MM37.2 

 

Whilst the HBF recognises the importance of improving energy efficiency of new 

homes it is necessary for policies to recognise the need to transition between the 

current building regulations and the higher standards that are being proposed by 

Government to be introduced through the future homes standard in 2025. The 

Council’s amended policy requires developers to show how development have 

maximised opportunities with regard to renewable energy and energy efficiency. To 

support these changes the Council are proposing a new paragraph 7.10.3 outlining the 

type of measures that could and should be used. However, we do not consider the 

wording of this new paragraph to be sound as it not only suggests what measures 

could be included but also states that they should be included. The intention of the 

Council’s policy is not that all these measures should be incorporated but for them to 
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be included where appropriate. As such we would suggest the following amendment 

to this policy to provide appropriate clarity and consistency with policy PPL10. 

 

“The REGP must demonstrate how different measures have been considered and, 

where appropriate, incorporated. Such measures to be considered include: which 

could and should include: “ 

 

Yours faithfully 

 
 

Mark Behrendt MRTPI 

Planning Manager – Local Plans 

Home Builders Federation 

Email: mark.behrendt@hbf.co.uk 

Tel: 07867415547 


